
Middle States Association of Colleges and Schools 
Commissions on Elementary and Secondary Schools 

3624 Market Street, 2 West  |  Philadelphia, PA 19104-2680 
Phone: 267-284-5000  |  www.msa-cess.org 

February 7, 2020 
 
Mr. Marcus Delgado, CEO 
One Bright Ray Community High School 
1142 East Erie Avenue 
Philadelphia, PA 19124 
 
Dear Mr. Delgado, 
 
This is to confirm that the Middle States Commissions on Elementary and Secondary Schools has 
received, reviewed and accepted the Mid-Term Report completed for One Bright Ray Community High 
School. The report was found to be complete and shows evidence of faithful implementation of the 
strategic plan for growth and improvement.  Congratulations on the many positive things taking place 
at OBRCHS.  You are to be commended for the growth in your overall program and the strides being 
made to offer a quality education to non-traditional students that may require additional support both 
in and out of the classroom.  Clearly your hard work and diligence are paying off.  While it is a lot of 
work implementing the strategies associated with the Objectives, these things will go a long way to 
positioning One Bright Ray Community High School for a bright future. 
 
Since no monitoring or other issues noted in the Team Report require an onsite visit, One Bright Ray 
Community High School will not be required to host a visit. However, if you wish to receive the 
feedback and input that can be obtained by an outside reviewer you may request to host a one-day 
Mid-Term Visit.  If you choose to host a Mid-Term Visit, the school will be responsible for the $350.00 
visitor fee, plus the expenses of the visitor. If you wish to host a Mid-Term Visit, please contact us and 
we will make arrangements.  
 
You are expected to continue to conduct and maintain Periodic Reviews of the progress on your goals. 
It is not required that these Periodic Reviews be submitted to Middle States, but they do assure 
continuing assessment of your progress on your goals.  
 
Your school is accredited until December 1, 2023.  We will contact you in the spring of 2021 to initiate 
the reaccreditation process. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me if I can assist you in any way at tsierer@msa-cess.org or 267-284-
5035. Best wishes as you continue to provide your students with every opportunity to realize their 
maximum potential.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Timothy M. Sierer 
Associate Vice President, Accreditation 
 
cc:  Kristy Lamoureux, Asst. Director of Accreditation Maintenance 


